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Date: 7/23/2023 
Date  Time Nature Details 

7/23/2023 01:21 Impaired Driver As a result of a traffic stop near the 

intersection of Springdale Road and Leeper 

Perkins Road, a deputy arrested Brien E. 

Swope, age 57 of Ostrander for operating a 

vehicle while under the influence.  He was 

transported to the Sheriff’s Office and a 

report was taken, #23-0625. 

7/23/2023 02:02 Domestic Deputies were dispatched to a residence in 

the 9000 block of Mission Drive to 

investigate a domestic dispute between a 

male and female.  No report was taken. 

7/23/2023 05:55 Injury Crash Deputies and units from the Northwestern 

Fire District and the Marysville Fire 

Department responded to State Route 31 

north of Hillview Road for an injury crash 

involving a 2019 Nissan Altima that drove 

off the right side of the road and rolled over. 

The driver, Robert R. Sanchez III, age 22 of 

Columbus, was issued a traffic citation for 

failure to control and a crash report was 

taken, #80-23-288. 

7/23/2023 06:25 Injury Crash Deputies and units from the Plain City Police 

Department, the Ohio State Highway Patrol, 

the Pleasant Valley Fire District, and the 

Union Township Fire Department responded 

to the 21000 block of State Route 161for an 

injury crash involving a 2019 Honda Civic 

that lost control and drove into a ditch. The 

State Patrol investigated the crash. 

7/23/2023 15:04 Criminal Mischief A deputy was sent to a property in the 16000 

block of Yoakum Road to investigate graffiti 



that was placed on a barn door. No report 

was taken. 

7/23/203 17:34 Suicide Threats Deputies were dispatched to a residence in 

the 20000 block of Springdale Road for a 

person threatening self-harm. The person 

was transported to Dublin Methodist 

Hospital and a report was taken, #23-0628. 

7/23/2023 21:04 Assist Other Agency Deputies were sent to the 8800 block of 

Donovan Road in Delaware County to assist 

the Delaware County Sheriff’s Office with a 

possible burglary in progress. 
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